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District Governor: President’s Alet! Beforsyou In review of your District’s Goal to

Richard E. "Dick” Clark know it your year of leadership will  achieve $100,000 for the Rotary Foun-

15 Glenwood Avenue be over. @?immmmm‘f_‘“ﬂ_ dation - as of Feb, 28, 1994, we have

Dover, NH 03820 upon your initial Goals and Objectives  made total contributions of $51,205.

H: 603/742-1263 for your club’s Year. Have you accom- We need to give this effort serious

O: 603/742-1263 plished what you had planned? If not-  gyention between now and June 30th!

why not? If you have - my sincere Please plan club informational pro-

Sﬂ:l'tla"'l'j': =i = “Congratulations™ but don't let down grams 1o help accomplish your $50 per

Philip "Phil" Rinaldi now - continue your drive and leader-  capita level of support!

14Rwaﬂrdlgl%3 ship 10 go even further! We also have a District Goal of 75

il i I would encourage you to look at new Benefactors this year! To date we
H: 603/742-3144 : ;

O: 603/742-1961 your club’s response to its goal t0 have gained about 25, or one-third of
support our Rotary Foundation. Have ihat goal. I feel many are still unaware
Treasurer: you made that goal? Have you given it  of hat Program’s purpose and how im-
Richard "Dick" Thompson enough atiention and stimulated your  poriant, yet easy, it is 1o give it their
6 Whippoarwill Circle members (0 think about it and under-  parsonal support. Please develop a
Kennebunk, ME 04043 stand why it is important and worthy of  prooram 10 inform them of how o join
H: 207/985-2992 their individual support? others in becoming a Benefactor.
O: 207985-2325 - Remember - Your District and Our District Foundation Commit-
Your Community are diroct beneficiar- o iiider Pust District Gov. Jim Labsis
Governor Nominee: ies through the programs of the Rotary will visit your club and help put on that
Geol::e Jl Cashman Foundation. Your residents are needed program for your members.
13‘101“3"311; ﬁﬂﬂﬂ afforded opportunities for Ambassado- Ak them!

s rial Scholarships and to be members of will | our Distri
Newburyport, MA 01950 FOU ACEE 5 W O 1 Neirics
H: SO8/462-4561 a Group Study Exchange Program for ol by June 30th? 1 hope so,

0: 508/462-4541 i o] Qg - é
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Stratham, NH 03885 ) e -
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Special thanks to Liberty Mutual Insurance Company for their contribution towards the production of this newsletter.




" NEW CLUB!

John Head, of the Bethel Club

acting as Special Representative for
Extension of Fryeburg Club forwarded
to District Governor Dick on March
24th their Charter Application with 27
Members. It weat right oot to Rotary
International and on April 5th a phone
call from Rotary Intemnational indicated
everything was in order and their char-
ter will be issued as of the April 4th
date. Our 37th Club!
We look forward w officially wel-
coming this new club into our District
at their Charter Night. 1 hope all
District Clubs will be represented at
this event!
The District owes a big “Thank You"
to the Bridgton - Lake Region Club for
their sponsorship of Fryeburg and to
John Head and other loyal Rotarian

Supporters that guided the club to its
charter!! :

Charter Night
Fryeburg Area Rotary
Club
Sat., May 21
Invitations to Club
Presidents in mail soon!

"On To Taipei"
Update

Past President Michael K. McGovemn
has agreed to replace Past District
Governor Sam Giftos as Chairperson of
“On to Taipei” Convention. Anyone
Mike at PO Box 6260, Cape Elizabeth,
Maine 04107 (Home Telephone 207-
767-3191).

Mike has agreed to receive Club's
Voting Proxies for voting at the Con-
vention. He also has “Northland
Breakfast” Tickets for anyone wishing
to attend at the Convention,

“Thank You" Mike for this support.

- District Gov. Dick

ATTENDANCE
CONTEST

The Biddeford-Saco Rotary Club will
be having an attendance contest with
Saco Bay Rotary during the month of
April, The kick-off for the coniest was
held at the joint meeting on Thursday,
March 31st, 7:30 a.m. at the Cascades.
The contest will run for the four
weeks in April. Five hundred dollars
will be donated to a local charity which
will be named by the winning club.
The losing club will donate $400, the
winners $100. WARNING! Those
whno miss a meeting and do not make
up will pay the consequences!

Has your Club had an Attendance
Contest lately? They are fun to do and
help stimulate members attention 1o
attendance and Make-ups! Why not try
one?

We look forward to reporting the
Winner and Loser of the above Contest.
One thing for sure - a local charity will
win!

* Success isn't how far you got, but the
distance you traveled from where you
started”,

District Conference Notes

Clubs Exhibits of Projects are wel-

come at the Conference! This is an
opportunity to get recognition for your
special svent and share in the work of
your club with others. Why not have a
club committee review the year's
evenis and prepare an exhibit about one
or more™!

Clubs are reminded that a “Silent

Auction” always adds an additional
flavor to our Conference. It would be
appreciated if each club could bring an
appropriate item that may reflect upon
their community or relate to our
District for this event. These are fun
and provide an opportunity to become
more familiar with our fellow Rotarians
area. You may even get a “Bargain” in

the process!!

Books For India

I have received a letter of
3050 Governor Bhatia of
India for our efforts to
help provide a Public
Library in Jodphur. He is
very pleased we want to
help.

(Quoting from his letier) - “I thank the
Rotarians of D-7780 for making the ef-
forts and look forward to receive the
support. Literacy, Knowledge, and
Internationa! Brotherhood would besi
materialize when this significant sup-
port comes in from you™

Babu Ramdev of Dover Rotary has
written all Club Presidents. Please give
it your supporL.

Reminder - This is the District we have
a GSE Program with and their team
will be here visiting us in May and
June. - District Governor Dick

RYLA Conference

Reminder - All Registrations are due on
April 25th! Clubs are encouraged o
support this great District Program for
the benefit of our youth - future
leaders!

Send Registration forms to - Chair Dan
Han, PO Box 552, Bethel, Maine
04217.

Governor’s Newsletter
RJ. District 7780

Please submit all news items, club
bulleting and information on special
activities of interest for district
publication to;
Editor
Chuck Mancuso
228 Blackwater Road
Dover, NH 03820
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A lost language, a plant, obscure

medical procedure, or trade descrip-
tion? Try to pronounce it at your next
club assembly. Hopefully there will be
at least a few langhs followed by and
explanation and a discussion of this
fundamental aspect of Rotary.

The above heading is VOCATIONAL
SERVICE. This “Avenue of Service”,
needs 1o be viewed from a somewhat
different perspective. It needs to be the
biect of inquiry/di Gt pemd
club meetings and the beneficiary of
your commitment/action.
and program(s) with the District. Your
club secretary should direct all corre-
spondence to the District Vocational
Chair. (Note to club secretaries and
area representatives: facsimiles
welcome, please call for number).
Every pebble has the ability to make a
ripple but only those cast into the water
will do so.

Here at the Damariscotta-Newcastle
Maine club, students from one of the
high schools have once again joined us,
as our guests, for an evening of Rotary
experience/fellowship. Our club’s
Director of Vocational Services is also
working on a program that would
involve students from the alternative
education course.

Thanks go to David Buffington, DVS
of the Durham-Great Bay Rotary Club
in New Hampshire for sending the
membership roster with vocational
listings for placing RVIA volunteers.
Sincerely, Anthony (Tony) F. DiGre-
gorio District Vocational Service Chair

DISTRICT ASSEMBLY
SATURDAY, APRIL 30TH 1994
IUNIVERSITY OF NEW ENGLAND|
BIDDEFORD, MAINE

B:30 AM - 2:00 PM

[Club Leaders, Officers, and All Rotari-
ans are encouraged to attend, Great
fellowship and Rotary Information for
the coming year.

The Rotary Foundation Ambassadorial
Scholarship Program was initiated in
1947, in commemoration of the death of
Rotary International’s founder, Paul P.
Hamris. Created to enhance relations
among the world’s citizens, the Ambas-
sadorial Scholarship Program is intended
for graduate or undergraduate students,
or for qualified professionals pursuing
vocational studies. During the 47 year
history of the Program, it has grown from
just 18 award recipients from 11 coun-
tries to more than 1,100 scholars from 59
countries (1992-93 figures).

Through the years, some Rotary Foun-
dation Ambassadorial Scholars have
undertaken important ecological studies
during their scholarship year (o address
growing environmental concermns. Ac-
knowledging that research and education
are essential to finding solutions to envi-
ronmental problems, the Rotary Interna-
tional Board of Direclors and the Rotary
Foundation Trustees created the special
designation “Preserve Planet Earth
Scholar” for students in the 1991-92 and
199293 academic years. A total of 38
scholars received the special designa-
tion,

The Preserve Planet Earth (PPE) Pro-
gram was initiated in 1990-91 by Past
President Paulo V.C. Cosia to promote
awareness of environmental concems to
Rotarians worldwide, As a result of the
PPE initiative, Rotary Clubs around the

world have planted millions of trees,
tested local water sources for contami-
nants, “adopted” highways and nature
trails at local parks, and sponsored inter-
national symposia.

The special designation of Preserve
Planet Earth Scholar was intended to
encourage more Rotary Foundation
Ambassadorial Scholars to dedicate their
studies and expertise io ecological issues.

BEING A PRESERVE PLANET
EARTH SCHOLAR
Preserve Planet Earth Scholarships have
honored individuals for their dedication
to safeguarding the environment. They
have also encouraged students touse their
knowledge and skills towards efforts that

preserve our planet.

Such efforts have taken many different
forms. During their tenure as a scholar,
they have emphasized environmental
concerns in public addresses to Rotary
clubs, thereby increasing Rotarian aware-
ness of the issues. In addition, districts
have invited the scholars to participate in
Preserve Planet Earth projects, taking
advantage of their knowledge and exper-
scholars have often pursued professions
directly related to environmental issues,

For more information: Contact - Dis-
trict Planet Earth Chair - PDRI An
Richardson, North Rd, RFD 2,

Box 95-A,Fremont, NH (3044
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The WCS Projects Exchange

lispensithe giche in 60 pagesand puts the
golden ity for service in your
hands—the World Community Service
Projects Exchange list is a “help wanted”
list of Rotary-sponsored projects.
Donor Rotary clubs may consult the list
to locate an international Rotary partner.
Sponsor Rotary clubs may seck assis-
tance with a community service project
by registering their request on the list
Each Rotary club determines which local
and intermational community service proj-
ects it will suppor and the form of assis-
tance it will provide—funds, donations-
in-kind and/or volunteers. Publication of
a project in this listing does not indicate
any endorsement by RI nor does itensure
approval of funding through The Rotary
Foundation of Rotary Intemational.

Fostering iniemations] goodwill and
understanding through service brings with
it those unforgetiable lessons of learing
through experience. It is about breaking
down cultural barriers, preconceived ideas
and prejudicial notions, while carrying
out the Rotary credo—Service Above
Self. So often, the frustrations expressed
by donors and sponsors are about time
and money. Yet the rewards are immeas-
urable. And where 100,1,000 or perhaps
10,000 people benefit from a project,
Rotarians take time 1o repori the ong
smile or tear brought about by a life that
has touched their own,

Promote the WCS Projects Exchange
as a means of assisting & project abroad
or registering a need for assistance in
YOur community.
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BATH 0
[BATH SUNRISE 28 -2 7] 66.00
IBETHEL 38 32 0 86.52
|BIDDEFORD-5ACO 98 = ] 12 85,00
|pooTHBAY-HARBOR 43 -5 0 72..67
|ERIDGTON-LAKE REGION 25 =1 a3 82,00
IBRUNSWICK 138 -11 20 82.50
BRUNSWICK-COASTAL 17 +1 7] 80.00
ASCO BAY SUNRISE 23 3 o 85.25
|[DAMARISCOTTA-NEWCASTLE 41 +2 0 85.90
{DoveRr 87 -3 56 B0.28
|[DURHAM-GREAT BAY 51 ¥ 50 74.52
|EXETER 53 -1 3 = 77.80
fesEEBORT 31 -3 [£] 84.17
[HAMPTON 50 +1 17 73.E0
|[KxENNEBUNE 702 +8 0 75.50
[KENNEBUNK PORTSIDE a2 +1 28 B4.70
[KITTERY 25 -4 1 70.00
JNEWBURYPORT 73 -3 [3] 75.10
DGUNQUIT a7 -2 0 80.10
DXFORD HILLS 48 +3 20 84 58
[PoRTLAND =571 211 -1 28 70.56
IPORTSMOUTH 238 268 - | +20 24 73.20
|ROCHESTER 60 60 0 12 72.08
lrRuMFORD 45 57 +12 0 74.53
[sAco BAY 58 B2 +8 0 81.29
|SANFORD-SPRINGVALE 69 66 3 0 77.18
[SCARBOROUGH 28 23 -5 0 63,05
[SEABROOK-HAMPTON FALLS 29 29 7] 0 61.00
S OMERSWORTH 74 21 -3 0 72.60
SOUTH BERWICK 30 E +5 7] 90.09
OUTH PORTLAND -
CAPE ELIZABETH 54 53 -1 24 78.50
WELLS 37 43 +B 27 B8.00
|WESTBROOK-GORHAM 55 53 -2 24 74.70
[WINDHAM 38 36 -2 0 83.00
YORK : 64 52 -2 0 78.00
[roTALs 2170 2175 *5 16 78.36
L ™ ]
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BevLieve In WHAT You Do

George W Rice
Area Representative
RFD 1 Box 310
Norway ME 04268

Do WHAT You BeLieve In
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